Department of Planning and Environment



Our ref: SSI-10038-PA-247

Ben Armstrong Associate Director Environment Sydney Metro 680 George Street Sydney, NSW, 2000

Attention: Andrew Hendy

30/11/2022

Subject: Clyde/Rosehill Construction Parking Access Strategy Revision F

Dear Mr Hendy,

I refer to your submission dated 16 November 2022, requesting approval of the Clyde/Rosehill Construction Parking Access Strategy (the CPAS) (revision F, 22 November 2022). I also acknowledge your response to the Department's review comments and request for additional information.

I note the CPAS:

- has been prepared in consultation with TfNSW, RMS and nearby businesses;
- has been reviewed by Sydney Metro and no issues have been raised with the Department;
- has been reviewed by the ER; and
- contains the information required by the conditions of approval.

Accordingly, as nominee of the Planning Secretary, I approve the CPAS (revision F, 22 November 2022).

You are reminded that if there are any inconsistencies between the CPAS (revision F, 22 November 2022) and the conditions of approval, the conditions prevail.

Please ensure you make the document publicly available on the project website at the earliest convenience.

If you wish to discuss the matter further, please contact Ellena Tsanidis at ellena.tsanidis@planning.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

Grant Rokobauer

A/Team Leader - Rail

Infrastruture Management

As nominee of the Planning Secretary

1